

# Weekly Newsletter

email:secretary@mylor-bridge.cornwall.sch.uk FRIDAY, 17 NOVEMBER 2017

Dear Parents/Carers,

It's been another really busy week here in school; here's what we've been up to....

## **Change Makers:**

Change Makers is a programme of enjoyable experiential activities which leads into development of writing for a purpose. We are the first primary school to join Penryn College in this activity and we are very excited by the prospect of working closely with their pupils. This week our Y5 boys have started this very exciting programme - working with some Year 10 boys at Penryn College.

## **Mylor Sessions**

We are delighted to have been approached by Steve Hutt from Mylor Sessions, with the offer of providing funding for musical tuition. In order to 'kick start' this project Ben Waters will be in school on Thursday 14 December at 2.30pm to share some of his musical repertoire with our children. Parents are also VERY welcome to this event. Later in the evening Ben will also be performing at Tremayne Hall – for tickets please see Mylor Sessions website or tickets are available from Mylor Stores. The proceeds from this event will provide the opportunity for our Year 4 cohort to learn piano – initially for 1 term. Thank you so much Mylor Sessions.

#### **Children in Need:**

Thank you to everyone who has supported Children in Need today – the children have had a great time and raised an amazing £141.48 to date.

## **Building Positive Friendships**

This week in school we have been talking about positive friendships and how to manage when friendships become a little tricky. If you or your child need some further information on this, you might like to take a look at <a href="http://www.bullying.co.uk/anti-bullying-week/anti-bullying-week-2017/">http://www.bullying.co.uk/anti-bullying-week/anti-bullying-week/anti-bullying-week-2017/</a>

#### **Sporting News**

Well done to our fabulous swimmers who represented school at this week's swimming gala – they did really well and make us very proud.

Well done also to our footballers and netballers; this was the last of the netball league and we have seen great improvements in our players skills and team-play. A BIG thank you to Mrs Luezzi and Mrs Dale for their fantastic coaching which has had such a positive impact upon our children. Thank you also to all our volunteer parent drivers who help with transport to and from these events.

## **Donation - Pandora Inn**

A big 'thank you' to Mr and Mrs Croft at the Pandora Inn who held a Quiz Night and donated the proceeds of £96.00 to our school which will be placed in our private account.

### Life Photographic

This week we have sent home the sample photos and order form. If you would like to place an order, the closing date is <u>Tuesday, 21 November</u>. Thank you to those parents who have already returned their orders. The school receives a commission cheque which will be placed in our private account to subsidise all our Christmas activities.

# Saturday, 18 November - Ord Statter Pavilion - Photo Session - Tempest Photography

Our fundraising committee have booked a photo session with Tempest Photography to take place at the Ord Statter Pavilion on Saturday, 18 November from 9.00 am to 11.00 am. If you would like a family/group photograph just go along between those times.

## After School Science Club/Year 6 Homework Club

The After School Science Club and Year 6 Homework Club on Thursday, 23 November are both <u>cancelled</u> due to a staff meeting. Mrs French will reschedule the After School Science Club session to take place on Thursday, 7 December. Homework Club back to normal the following week.

# Year 4 Welly Walk

We have been very fortunate that Year 4 have been able to enjoy another Welly Walk in the sunshine and a special 'thank you' to Mrs Prentice for all her help on our weekly outings.

### **DIARY DATES**

Diary dates are available on the 'Calendar' on our school website for your information.

<u>Monday, 20 November</u> – Year 5 'Planet Earth' Workshop, by Camp Kernow staff.

<u>Tuesday, 21 November</u> – Year 1 hearing tests with NHS Audiology department.

Wednesday, 22 November – Year 5 Swimming.

Wednesday, 22 November - Year 4 Welly Wednesday.

<u>Thursday</u>, <u>23 November</u> – Year 6 Gymnastics Competition, Penryn College.

<u>Friday, 24 November</u> - KS2 Badminton Competition, Penryn College.

<u>Friday, 24 November</u> – Craft Fayre – 7.00 pm to 9.00 pm in the school hall.

Monday, 27 November - Full Governing Board meeting, at 5.00 pm.

<u>Thursday</u>, <u>30 November – Squashbox Theatre – 4.pm and 6.00 pm performances.</u>

Thursday, 30 November - Reception and Year 6 Height and Weight - School Nursing Team.

<u>Thursday</u>, <u>30 November</u> – Fal Strings CANCELLED, for this week, due to the Squashbox Theatre.

Monday, 4 December – Christmas Lights-Switch on.

<u>Tuesday, 5 December</u> – KS2 Christmas Concert at the Luncheon Club, Tremayne Hall.

<u>Tuesday</u>, <u>5 December</u> – R/Y1/Y2/Y3/Y4 Flu immunisation programme.

Week commencing Monday, 11 December to Wednesday, 13 December – Christmas Plays.

<u>Thursday, 14 December</u> – Ben Waters performance in school – parents welcome. Tbc.

<u>Friday, 15 December</u> –Year 6 Christmas Carols at Mylor Café.

Monday, 18 December – Secret Santa fundraising at 9.00 am in school hall.

<u>Tuesday, 19 December</u> - Christmas Lunch.

<u>Tuesday, 19 December</u> – Carols in the Barn, Porloe Farm, in aid of Shelterbox.

Wednesday, 20 December – last day of this term.

If you have any issues or a problem, please do not hesitate to contact me or pop in to see me.

Have a lovely weekend.

Mrs Vicky Sanderson Headteacher